Marshall Child Development Center 

October Newsletter 2022
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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Upcoming Events:

October 3rd-7th=
Kelli out of the office
October 10th=
Center Closed 

October 10th-14th= 
Fire Prevention Week (will have a visit from fire truck and Sparky this week)

October 11th-14th=
Cecilia out of the office 

October 14th=
Board Meeting 10am

October 15th=
Appelbaum Training in Nashville

October 19th=
Preschool Field Trip to JDM Family Farm
October 21st=
Fall Festival 5:30pm-7pm

October 22nd=
CPR/First Aid for staff 9am

October 28th=
Board Meeting 10am
Coming Up in November:
Fall portraits with Spoiled Rotten Photography 1st-3rd
Staff Meeting 10th
Center Closed 11th
Thanksgiving Lunch 17th
Center Closed 24th 

Hello from (Infant A)
Hello Parents of Infant A!

Or should I say, “Happy Fall, y’all!” This is such an exciting time of the year! The beautiful leaves are falling from the trees to the ground and the cooler weather. And let’s not forget all the upcoming holidays!

October is looking to be a month filled with much fun and excitement! We have so many adorable artworks planned, as well as lots of cool, hands-on sensory activities. 

On Friday, October 21st, we will be hosting our annual Fall Festival – a much loved MCDC tradition. We hope to see everyone there in their costumes. It will be a night of fun!

Lastly, if you haven’t already, it’s time to replace your infants’ spare outfits with weather appropriate clothing, you may want to leave a spare jacket, too. Just please label with name or initials on the tag.

Thanks!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B Beautiful Babies!

An Important development for infants in the first year is object permanence. In the first months, the child thinks an object exists because they can see it. If an adult hides a toy under a cloth, the child with no object permanence will not look for it because he believes the object no longer exists. Sometime after eight months the child will begin to understand that objects exist even when they cannot see it. The child searches under the cloth for the toy. Object permanence helps children adjust to separation from their parents. It also forms the foundation for later learning about symbols in reading and mathematics. Let the game of peek-a-boo or hide and seek with objects begin. The games played now are fun as well as building block for reading and math later. 

Have a great month! Remember MCDC mission statement, Playing today learning for tomorrow. 

Farmtastic (Creeper A)

Greetings from the happy farm crew.  We are here to share some things with you.  Our theme will be the season “Fall”.  All our activities stories and art will be based on the season of fall.  When we are doing our outside play, we will be looking for signs of fall that some our way.  Here is to a fun safe and happy fall season.
Upcoming Events:

· 10/10 
Center Closed

· 10/21
Fall Festival

Reminders:

· Sign in and out daily on the App

· Label all your child’s belongings

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
This month we will focus on pumpkins.  We will explore what they look like and how they feel.  We have a lot of very fun activities planned and can not wait to explore pumpkins together.  We would also like to welcome 2 new owls into our next.  October is going to be a hoot!
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy Autumn everyone! We are excited for some cooler weather and all the fun things that go along with this time of year!
This month we will explore all the colors of fall and what we see this time of year that is that color. We will explore orange like pumpkins, red like apples, brown like leaves, and yellow like corn!  Lots of sensory play, art, and fun activities planned!  We will also have a Toddler Spirit week October 24-28th!   It’ll be a fun time for our toddlers to dress up and we can talk about it!
· Monday- Pajama Day 
· Tuesday- favorite color day
· Wednesday- wacky hair day
· Thursday- Hat Day 
· Friday- Costume Day

We will also be having our party during snack that Friday! Feel free to join and stay tuned for a signup sheet for what you can bring!  As the weather changes don’t forget to double check your child’s cubby for TWO changes if weather-appropriate clothes that fit.  Thank you and we are excited for what this season will bring!

Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
•Classroom News•

🍂Happy Fall!🍂 Toddler B is loving this wonderful cool weather and all the beautiful leaves Falling. For this month we are excited to be learning about PUMPKINS! Oh, how much fun it will be. We will be learning about all there is to know about pumpkins such as the color, shape, size, and all the different kinds. We are SO happy Fall is finally here!!

•Reminders• 

· Please make sure your child has weather appropriate clothing in their cubby for the cooler weather ahead.

· Feel free to leave a jacket here at school at all times.

· Please check your child’s cubby every day at pick up for papers that need to be signed and/or anything that may need to go home each day. 

· Please label your child’s cup every week.

•Events• 

· 10th- MCDC CLOSED for Columbus Day

· 21st- MCDC Fall Festival and Toddler Halloween party (please bring your child in their costume) 

· 31st- Happy Halloween 🎃 
· 24-28th Toddler spirit week 

· Monday- Pajama Day 

· Tuesday- favorite color day

· Wednesday- wacky hair day

· Thursday- Hat Day 

· Friday- Costume Day

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Hello October from Explorer A (Adventure Awaits) Our class will explore our Feelings. Our fears and other feelings that makes us terrific twos!

Friendly Reminders: 
· Please check your child’s cubby every Friday to make sure they have enough clothes for the following week

· Take water bottle home every Friday not necessarily every day

· Update doctors note and authorization
Upcoming Events:

· 10/10- MCDC CLOSED for Columbus Day

· 10/21- MCDC Fall Festival (5:30-7:00)

· 10/31- Halloween 
Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Hello October! Fall weather is here! We are starting to have cooler weather, so make sure your child has a light jacket everyday because we will continue to go outside. This month we will explore our emotions and feelings. 
Upcoming Events:

· 10/10- MCDC CLOSED for Columbus Day

· 10/21- MCDC Fall Festival (5:30-7:00)

· 10/31- Halloween 
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)
“Pumpkin Spice and Everything Nice”
September has flown by!  Everyone seems to be adjusting well and we have really enjoyed our show and tell each week.  Remember parents show and tell is a great way to encourage conversation at school and at home.  This month will be a very busy one.  Our theme will eb Nocturnal Animals.  Our little learners will get to discover all kinds of new things about the different nocturnal animals and how they live.  We also have many fall activities and projects planned for this month.

Interesting Fact of the Month

Loving, Authoritative Parents Win

The latest research on parenting finds the most effective parenting style is authoritative parent shows plenty of love and support, but also sets limits, expectations, and follows through with fair consequences for poor behavior.  Children raised under these conditions are more likely to become happy, confident, and sufficient adults capable of succeeding out in the real world.

Reminders

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of appropriate clothing for the season.

· It at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please don’t hesitate to let us know.

Fall Celebration

We will be having our fall party on October 28th at 2:45. Parents are welcome to come, and we will have a sign-up to bring items in.  On October 31st, our class will parade around the building.  The children can wear their costume for the parade, and we will also be having a special snack.

Wild About Pre-B (Pre-B)
Classroom Theme: Fall

Favorite Book: Bad Kitty

Favorite Activity: Musical Instruments to Old McDonald

Favorite Song: Old McDonald

Important Dates:

· 10/10 Center Closed

· 10/21 Fall Festival (5:30-7:00)

· 11/11 Center Closed

· 11/17 Thanksgiving Lunch (11:00)

· 11/24 Center Closed

Reminders:

· Make sure your child’s water bottle is filled completely every morning when dropping off.
· Each child must have a doctor’s note, or a medical authorization form completed giving us permission to apply sunscreen and toothpaste.  Usually, you can call your family physician and they will fax over a permission form.

· Please make sure your child arrives on time daily.  Circle time starts at 8:30. It is very important your child arrives on time, so your child can learn the routine.

Notes:

· Fall Festival will be 10/21 from 5:30-7:00.  Every year we like to dress up on that day.  We always have a theme dress up.  This year our theme will be Peanuts; Snoopy, Charlie Brown, Luci, etc…  There are some cute and simple ideas on Pintrest.  The children and staff enjoy dressing up.  We also plan to have a parade with another classroom that day.  It will be the Great Pumpkin Patch Parade.
· There are a few things we are looking for our classroom.  We are looking for some plastic food for our kitchen.  If anyone has any extra or some they don’t want or need please let me know.  We are always looking for books and puzzles as well.  The children love to put puzzles together and look at books.
· We have been doing small groups daily.  Each time we do small groups we focus on one skill.  When focusing on a skill we must start small before we go big.  A child is not ready to write their name if they are not able to draw simple lines and shapes.  All children learn differently and not on the same level.  That is how we work with them; on their level and how they learn.
Activities for October:

· Rake leaves and jump ion them! 

· Find your way through a Maize Maze.  

· Go on a nature scavenger hunt.  

· Head to a pumpkin patch to find the perfect pumpkins. 

· Make a huge sticky spider web to catch flies.

· Make a pumpkin man for the front porch.  

· Go leaf looking.

October Quote:

October is crisp days and cool nights, a time to curl up around the dancing flames and sink into a good book. `John Sinor
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

Fall is here and its magical times when we all discover nature’s beauty.  It marks that time of the year when leaves turn shades of yellow, orange, and red before softly falling to the ground.  The sun sets earlier each evening and a sudden chill in the air warns us that winter is just around the corner.  It’s time for the birds to fly south and pumpkins to ripen in the fields.


October is one of the favorite months of the year for most children and adults too.  The kids are excited about Halloween!  They’ve been talking about it all summer!


The themes for this month are: All about the farm, apples, and pumpkins, fun in fall, and the letters are Mm, Aa, Nn, and Oo.

We would like to schedule Parent/Teacher conferences the week of October 24th through October 28th.  A sign-up sheet will be posted on the table outside the classroom.  All parents are asked to sign up in a time slot during the hours 12:30 to 2:30. This is a required conference where we will discuss your child’s progress. 

Reminders:

· Nap things should be carried home for washing, on your child’s last school day of the week and brought back on his/her first day back

· Please bring a water bottle for your child each day.  They need to be filled at home and taken home daily to be washed and refilled and returned to school the next day.

· The temperature outside is changing.  Your child needs at least one change of clothing weather appropriate.

· We will be closed on October 10th in observance of Columbus Day.
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